BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES 

19 JUNE 2012
CALL TO ORDER BY WILLIAM T. WALSH

PRESENT:
William T. Walsh, Chairman, Peter C. Ryan, Vice Chairman, Michael A. Catalano and Colleen M. Strapponi, Secretary.
Mr. Ryan motions to accept the minutes of the 12 June 2012 meeting, second Mr. Catalano. The vote is unanimous.
NEW BUSINESS:

1239 SOCIAL STREET
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that a complaint was received from the neighborhood residents about this property.  They allege that the property is vacant and/or abandoned and that there are homeless people who have broken the door and enter the property.  Mr. Walsh performed a site visit and found the property to be abandoned.  A Notice of Unsafe Building Conditions and State Sanitary Code Violations was served on the property owner. Mr. Walsh will monitor the property for code compliance.
269 BLACKSTONE STREET
Mr. Walsh informs the Board this property was served with the same notice several months ago.  He recently drove by the property and noticed a significant amount of refuse to the rear of the property and in the front yard.  A Notice of Refuse was served on the property owner.  Mr. Walsh will monitor the property for code compliance.
VNA
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the contract for the Visiting Nurse Association of Greater Milford (VNA) will expire on 30 June 2012.  A new contract for the period 01 July 2012 through 30 June 2013 is attached for review.  Mr. Walsh polls the board for questions.  Mr. Ryan motions to execute the contract with the VNA for the period commencing 01 July 2012 through 30 June 2013, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.
BILLS:
Mr. Ryan motions to pay the following bills:


Steve Garabedian – Semi-Annual Food Inspections

$  1,300.00


American Waste Brokers – Parks clean up


$  2,776.48


Woodward&Curran Inv. 91705



$  7,600.00


Waste Management May 2012 Tipping


$13,334.88


VNA – June 2012





$     565.84


Malley Engineering May-June 2012



$  2,950.00

Second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.

Mr. Ryan motions to close the meeting, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Strapponi

